Press Release

Myanmar sets the promotion and protection of human rights of its
people as one of her priorities while dramatically and speedily undertaking
the reforms on the political, socio-economic, administrative fronts and on
enhancing the role of private sector. It was in line with this priority that the
Government of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar invited Ms. Yanghee
Lee, the Special Rapporteur on the Situation of Human Rights in Myanmar to
the country. Accordingly, she made a 10-day trip from 16 to 26 July 2014 as
her first ever visit to Myanmar.

The Government of Myanmar has fully facilitated and arranged for
places and persons Ms. Yanghee Lee wanted to visit and meet. As such, she
visited Yangon, Sittwe, Maungdaw, Bhamo, Myikyina, Mandalay and Nay
Pyi Taw as requested. She met with Union Ministers, government senior
officials, members of Union Election Commission, Amyotha Hluttaw and
Pyithu Hluttaw Committees, Parliamentary Constitutional Amendment
Implementation Committee, Myanmar National Human Rights Commission
and Chairman of Pyithu Hluttaw Rule of Law and Tranquility Committee
Daw Aung San Su Kyi. She also had meetings with Interfaith Friendship
Group of Myanmar, Interfaith Dialogue Group, Civil Society, media persons,
Lawyers, the 88 Generation Student Group, released prisoners of conscience,
prisoners as requested by her, Diplomatic Corps, United Nations Country
Team and Humanitarian Country Team.

In the press conference at the conclusion of her visit, she expressed her
recognition and applause for the progress in sweeping and far-reaching
reforms dramatically achieved in the landscape of political, economic, social
and human rights in Myanmar. At the same time, she also expressed her
observations and recommendations on various issues including the need to
check and prevent the possible backtracking signs, the use of the judicial
system and law to criminalize and impede the activities of civil society and
media, the necessity for the enjoyment of freedom of expression, association
and peaceful assembly of Myanmar democracy in the run-up to the 2015

elections and the need to review and amend the outdated laws and to
withdraw the bills related to race and religion.






